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Delivered Electronically
October 12, 2004

Mr. Steve Delaney

Acting Director

Industry Analysis and Regulation

Canadian Radio-television and 

  Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Mr. Delaney:

Re:
Show Cause – Publishing of Certain Information Filed in Confidence


File 8623-C12-04/04

Shaw Cablesystems G.P. (Shaw) has been made aware of the Commission’s letter of September 17, 2004, requesting the parties show cause as to why the Commission should not publish certain information in its fourth annual Report to the Governor in Council on the Status of Competition in Canadian Telecommunications Markets / Deployment and Accessibility of Advance Telecommunication Infrastructure and Services.  Shaw supports the submissions filed by the CCTA.  Shaw hereby submits the following comments.
In the Commission’s letter of September 17, 2004, it proposes the addition of information regarding broadband availability percentages split between rural and urban households by province; and subscription of percentages by province.  Shaw has grave concerns regarding the disclosure of this information as described by the Commission.
Shaw submits that disclosure of information pertaining to the level of subscription to broadband services within a particular geographical area would allow a competitor to more effectively target its business and marketing strategies to those areas thereby causing specific direct harm to Shaw.
Shaw also submits that disclosure of this information would allow its competitors to extrapolate specific information regarding broadband facilities and subscriber data.  This could easily be done by a competitor in areas where are only two service providers serve in each of the markets.  A competitor would only have to subtract their subscriber numbers from the area total to receive exact information regarding Shaw subscriber penetration.
Shaw supports the suggested compromise put forth in the submission made by the CCTA in regard to this matter.  
Should you have any questions regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,
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Dale Butler

Director, Regulatory Affairs

Shaw Communications Inc.

Ph: (403) 750-4601

Fax: (403) 750-7467

e:mail: Dale.Butler@sjrb.ca
